
           Hyrum City 
                             J a n u a r y   2 0 1 6 - N e w s l e t t e r 

Mayors Message – It’s a new year! I look 

forward to accomplishing many things in Hyrum 

this year.  I want to focus on paying down debts 

of our library, sewer plant, and waste water reuse 

system. 

I express appreciation for the service 

councilmembers Scot Allgood, Martin Felix and 

Aaron Woolstenhulme have given to Hyrum City.  

They are good men and have dedicated so much 

time to our community.  I look forward to working 

with our newly elected councilmembers Kathy 

Bingham, Craig Rasmussen and Aaron Woolstenhulme.  They have 

the same desire I have to make life better for those living in our 

community. 

Thanks to our many volunteers who give their time in service to our 

city.  Each and every citizen plays an important part. 

 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

December City Council Meeting Summary – A public hearing 

was held to receive public comment to consider potential projects 

for which funding may be applied under the CDBG Small Cities 

Program.  Two applications were submitted.  The Bear River Head 

Start program asked for $30,000 for playground equipment for their 

playground area by Lincoln Elementary.  The Wapiti subdivision asked 

for $150,000 for utility upgrades in their subdivision.  Most will be used 

to fix the sewer lines. 
 

The council was presented and accepted the 2014-2015 Audit 

Report from Wiggins & Associates. 

 

Final Plat approval was given for Phase lll South Cache Subdivision at 

approximately 60 South 500 West. 

 

Final Plat approval for Mountain View Estates was given contingent 

on an agreement with Elk Meadow development to allow further 

development of 1400 East.  The subdivision is part of the 

Neighborhood nonprofit housing group. 

 

January 

2016 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

January 1 

City Offices Closed 

New Year’s Day 

 

January 5 

Hyrum City Ski Night 

Beaver Mountain 

5:00 – 9:00 p.m. 

 

January 7 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

January 14 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

January 21 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 
 

 

January 18 

City Offices Closed 

Martin Luther King Jr. Day 

 

January 29 

Business License  

Renewal Deadline 

 

 

Mayor & City Council 

Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

Councilmembers 

Kathy Bingham             245-4679 

kbingham@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Craig Rasmussen             245-7772 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com 

Aaron Woolstenhulme    245-3651 

awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com 
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The resolution setting dog license fees and late fees were approved.  Spayed or neutered 

dogs are now $12 to license, and $22 for all others.  Those registering after the last day of 

February will be charged a $20 late fee. 

 

A resolution was approved declaring certain Hyrum City equipment as surplus and ordering 

the sale of disposal thereof. 

 

A resolution amending and readopting Hyrum City’s General Plan was approved.  It removes 

Multi-Family Housing infill in certain zones; updated statistical data to meet current census 

reports; updated information on businesses, park, committees and events; updated pictures. 

 

An ordinance annexing 7.88 acres owned by JBS Swift into the corporate limits of Hyrum City 

was also approved. 

 

The public is welcome to attend city council meetings on the first and third Thursday of each 

month at 6:30 p.m. in the City Council Chambers.  An agenda for each meeting is posted on 

the city website www.hyrumcity.com  The next scheduled meeting is on January 7th. 

 

Business Licenses – All current business licenses need to be renewed.  If renewal is not made 

by January 29th a late fee will be assessed.  If you are starting a new business, please come 

into the Hyrum City Office and pick up an application.  There is a $10 application fee plus the 

following: home occupation business $20; and commercial business $75.  Doing business 

without a business license is considered a Class B Misdemeanor.  If you have any questions, 

please contact the city office. 

 
Dog Licenses – Any dog(s) six (6) months or older is required to be 

licensed with Hyrum City.   Dogs are required to be licensed even if they 

stay inside your home or never leave your yard.  The license fees are as 

follows: 

  Neutered/Spayed dogs - $12  Male/Female dogs - $22 

A veterinarian certificate is required to verify rabies vaccination and the dog being neutered 

or spayed.  All dogs must be licensed by Monday, February 29th.  After February 29th a $20 late 

fee will be assessed in addition to the regular license fee.  Owners will be issued a citation for 

failure to have his/her dog properly licensed.  Also, please remember that City Ordinance 

permits a maximum of two dogs per household. 

 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Parking is not allowed on city streets or within ten feet of 

roadway pavement in any municipal right-of-way between the hours of 12:00 midnight and 

8:00 a.m. unless such vehicle is in a driveway approach or otherwise parked behind the curb 

where curb exists.  This law allows for snow removal and is in effect between November 1st and 

April 1st, even when there is no snow. 

 

Hyrum City Ski Night – Tuesday, January 5th, 5:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. ski and board for $12.00. 

http://www.skithebeav.com/ Lessons, ski and board rentals available for an additional fee.  

Please call the city office and let us know how many will be attending.  The resort needs to 

know how many to staff.  Bring your friends. 

Beginner ski and snowboard lessons are $12 if you reserve and pay by noon on Monday, 

January 4th.  Call 866-652-4324, ext. 1.  It will be $15 if you sign up for lessons on ski night. 

http://www.hyrumcity.com/


 

Treecycling Program – This year’s treecycling program will run from December 14th thru 

January 9th.  Please be sure that your tree is free of lights, tinsel, ornaments and stands prior to 

dropping tree off at East Park (700 East Main).  If you should miss the window for drop off, the 

green waste facility, located at the Logan Landfill is open year round.  Please do not put trees 

at this drop site after January 9th.  For more information call 435-716-9755. Thanks! 

 

2016 Youth Council – Congratulations to the following individuals who were selected as 

Hyrum’s Youth Council for 2015: Youth Mayor-Madysen Myers, Mayor Pro Tem-Kamryn Baird, 

Recorder-McKale Bladen, Historian-Weston Miller, Council Members-Abigail Edwards, Addisyn 

Brown, Ashlyn Bingham, Ashton Barney, Austin Kendrick, Autumn Adams, Barrett Lebow, 

Breanna Arnell, Brinly Naylor, Caden Fricke, Carter Fielding, Chelsea Chipping, Cody Robbins, 

Deligha Adams, Emelia DeSandre, Emily Myers, Ian Gabler, Jakob Dimick, Joshua Petersen, 

Joshua Jeppson, Josie Hall, Kasen Lentz, Kate Morgan, Katie Kendrick, Kylee Stokes, Lissy 

Morales, Mason Bushman, Mayra Lebow, Megan Loveland, Mikaylie Hathaway, Rebecca 

Staffanson, Sarah Musacchia, Advisors-Bart Baird, Elise Haslam, Josh Myers, Lori Anderson, 

Marchelle Bingham, and Mayor Stephanie Miller. 

 

Library News – Starting January 1st the library hours will be: Monday – Friday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 

p.m. and Saturdays 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

 

Happy New Year! The library has some great new book additions to help you start the year off 

right, stop by and check them out. 

 

The library will be closed Friday, January 1st for New Years, and Monday, January 18th for Martin 

Luther King Jr. Day. 

 

Story time sign up begins January 2nd, please call or stop by the library to sign your child up.  

The ongoing theme for story time is “Color my World” and January we will focus on white.  Story 

time will be held January 26th, 27th, 28th and 29th.  Story time fills up fast so please sign up early. 

 

Toddler Story time is held every Monday at 10:30. No sign up is required.  

January 4th -  Movie Monday TBA 4:00 p.m. Popcorn will be provided. 

January 15th – Teen Movie Friday TBA 2:00 p.m. Popcorn will be provided. 

January 25th – Chess Club 4:00 p.m. All ages and abilities are welcome to attend.  

Museum News – The museum will commence new winter hours in January, closing at 3:00 

p.m. on Wednesdays. Tours and groups (such as scouts) may still schedule appointments on 

Wednesday afternoons or early evenings by emailing museum@hyrumcity.com or calling 245-

0208.   

The museum’s new winter hours will run through April: Tuesdays 12:00--6:00 p.m., Wednesdays 

12:00--3:00 p.m., Thursdays 12:00--6:00 p.m., and Saturdays, 10:00 a.m.--3:00 p.m.  

January’s Back in Time children’s activity will be all about Snowflakes! Join us January 26th, 27th, 

or 28th from 2:00--2:30 p.m. to learn, create, and snack. Call or email the museum to sign-up.  

The Hyrum City Museum is able to serve as your community resource in large part as a result 

of the efforts of the Museum Advisory Board. Special thanks to John A. Petersen, Steve Downs, 



Tom LaBau, Joan Palmer, Claude Long, Doug Nielsen, and Madelene McBride for their 

continued service. Additionally, the museum’s assigned Hyrum City Council Liaison Marty Felix 

has demonstrated tremendous support and direction and we want to thank him for his time 

and efforts on behalf of the Hyrum City Museum. Marty has consistently and diligently fulfilled 

his assignment with us and we will miss him as he moves on to his next adventure.      

Hyrum Historic Preservation Commission- Escape the inversion (or maybe just the frigid 

air) and spend some time walking or jogging in the Elite Hall! Starting on January 5th, the Elite 

Hall will be open to the public on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 9:45 to 11:00 a.m. for 

walkers and joggers.    

Have you ever experienced the spring-loaded dance floor at the Elite Hall? If not, then you 

need to mark January 30th on your calendar! The USU Big Band Swing Club is hosting a dance 

from 8:00--11:30 p.m. with the CC Big Band. Guest instructors will teach lessons from 7:00--8:00 

p.m. for $2.00. The dance costs $6.00 and refreshments will be served. There is plenty of seating 

for those who would rather listen to some great old music than dance the night away. 

Proceeds benefit the Elite Hall restoration. See you there!  

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

excluding Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The cost is $3. ALL 

seniors are welcome.   

Mondays – Pool & Quilting. 

Tuesdays – Game Day, 12:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

6 TBA 

13 Snowflake Party. 

20 TBA 

27 TBA 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

10 Sweet Peas  

24 CLOSED, Christmas Eve. 

31 CLOSED, New Years Eve.  

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m.    

January 11 Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck, 10:30 a.m. 

   Board/Advisory Meeting, 1:30 p.m. 

  12 Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

  18 Closed – Martin Luther King Jr. Day. 

  21 Lunch Bunch – Angie’s. 

  25 Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck, 10:30 .am. 

   

Do you have a child that will be a kindergartner in the 2016-2017 school year? - 
Lincoln Elementary and Canyon Elementary will be holding their "Time Together" Pre-K 

Workshops on January 13th, 27th and February 17th from 6:00-7:00 p.m.  All three nights will cover 

important skills all students should have in place before they enter kindergarten next fall.  The 

workshops will be taught by our kindergarten teachers and will give you all the tools you need 

to help your child be ready for school.  Refreshments will be served and we highly encourage 

at least one parent to attend each presentation.  If you have any questions call Lincoln at 245-

6442 or Canyon at 792-7684.  If you don't know what school your child is supposed to attend 

you can check the district zoning maps on the web at ccsdut.org.  Spanish translation will also 

be available. 

http://ccsdut.org/

